
BOCC APPROVAL MARCH 15, 2017

BOARD OF BIDS AND CONTRACTS MARCH 9, 2017

     RFP #17-0029 S/C#8000104939

Champlin Tire Recyling, Inc. Resource Management Co., Inc.

Per scaled ton, Waste tire removal $135.00 $89.00 

Per day, Total tons removable 50-60 60-100

No Bid The Tire Cutters

4. WASTE TIRE TRANSPORTATION SERVICE -- ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCES

FUNDING -- TIRE ROUNDUP EVENT

(Request sent to 23 vendors)

On the recommendation of Kristen McGovern, on behalf of Environmental Resources, Tim Kaufman 

moved to accept the low proposal from Resource Management Co., Inc. for $89.00 per scaled ton. 

Jennifer Dombaugh seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

A committee consisting of Susan Erlenwein - Director of Environmental Resources & Household 

Hazardous Waste, Joe Renfro - Environmental Resources, Jon Medlam - Supervisor Public Works West 

Yard and Britt Rosencutter - Purchasing reviewed and evaluated each proposal based on the criteria set 

forth in the Request for Proposal. Resource Management Co., Inc. was agreed upon unanimously.

The county will provide waste tire transportation service for all residents and certain businesses in 

Sedgwick County. Businesses that collect fees for the disposal of tires will not be eligible to participate. 

The collection for government agencies and eligible businesses will be on Thursday, April 13, 2017. The 

public collection of waste tires will be Friday, April 14, 2017 and Saturday, April 15, 2017.

Note: The waste tire event held in 2015 lasted three (3) days and collected 137,780 tire units.

In 2015 we received 1,378 tons. Our total spend for the project was $123,999.00.

Questions and Answers

Tim Kaufman asked: "We sent this RFP to twenty-three (23) different vendors and only received two (2) 

responses. Do we know why?"

Susan Erlenwein (Director of Environmental Resources) answered: "The RFP was sent out to some 

companies that don't exactly fit the criteria of just collecting tires in this massive amount to dispose of. 

The two (2) companies that did provide responses are companies who have provided this service to us in 

the past. This is our fifth tire roundup."

Linda Kizzire asked: "Where are we going to hold this? At one of the yards?"

Susan Erlenwein answered: "We'll hold this at the county West Yard, and the date we selected works best 

with their schedule for road works so it doesn't interrupt their services."


